Tehama County Mosquito and Vector Control District
Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting February 9, 2022
District Office 11861 Highway 99W, Red Bluff, CA
President Hofhenke called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm with Board Members Brower, Etzler, Lindner, Mitchell, Turner, New Member Jones, Manager Cox, Assistant Manager Robinson, technicians Larzabal, Junge, Joseph and Church.
President Hofhenke asked for any public comment on non-agenda items. Mr. Lindner stated how the front of the building looks very good with new metal.  Manager Cox stated the employees did a great job and saved the district a lot of money if a contractor would have done the job.
The minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of January 12, 2022 were then discussed. Mr. Turner moved to approve minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of January 12, 2022 as mailed.   Second by Mr. Mitchell.  All ayes.
New Board Member Greg Jones was formally introduced to all.

Manager Cox then began the six-month review for the 2021-22 budget.  As of December 31, 2021 the District has revenue of $573,107 and expenses of $495,844 which results in a positive cash flow of $77,263.  Revenue is at 61.9% and expenses are at 52.3% of budget.  Manager Cox then went over the expense items and answered any questions.  Manager Cox stated that he is expecting the district to end the fiscal year within the budget, but may need to transfer funds between accounts to cover any overages. He is expecting fuel costs to possibly exceed budget due to high fuel costs.  The district has never been near to spending the budget in this category.  Travel budget should be below budget due to no travel.   Capital expenditures should be below budget with only one pickup being purchased.   
Operational activities of employees are shop and office work and the completion of the new front on Red Bluff Shop.   The Solar installation is almost complete and waiting on a breaker to finish. It was mentioned to include the employee lunch barbecue on the next agenda.  The benefit timeline was presented and a decision on any potential increase will be on next month’s agenda.  
Revenue received in December was:

Current Secured


$195,044.00


Operating Unitary


  $14,763.13


Prior Year Unsecured

         $82.99


Current supplemental

       $975.67


Timber Yield


         $41.57


Rent



       $200.00


HOPTR



       $963.11


Miscellaneous


   $10,028.00


Current Area Assessment

   $59,007.50


New Area Assessment
   
 $107,166.90




Total


 $388,272.87

       Warrants totaling $42,976.93 were discussed.   Manager Cox supplied a copy of the employee payroll warrants for the month. Mr. Mitchell moved to approve warrants and payroll.  Mr. Etzler seconded.  All ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 1:10 pm to the next Board Meeting on Wednesday  March 9, 2022 at 12:00 pm at the District Office.   
___________________________                         __________________________

Chuck Brower, Secretary



Rod Hofhenke, President
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